
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

From the President 

6 August 2021 
 
 
 
The Hon Greg Hunt MP 
Minister for Health and Aged Care 
Minister Assisting the Prime Minister for the Public Service and Cabinet 
P O Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 
 
Via Email:  Minister.Hunt@health.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
Call for the release of the National Obesity Strategy  
 
On behalf of The Royal Australasian College of Physicians (RACP), the Australasian Faculty 
of Public Health Medicine (AFPHM) and the Paediatrics and Child Health Division (PCHD), 
we write to request the immediate release of the National Obesity Strategy (Strategy). 
 
The development of the Strategy was announced in 2018, with extensive consultations in 
late 2019 and early 2020 involving over 2,000 participants. The release of the Strategy has 
been repeatedly delayed and the latest update indicates that the draft Strategy is not 
expected to be presented to Health Ministers until 2022.  
 
These repeated delays are concerning given the combined disease burden of poor diet and 
unhealthy weight in Australia is now greater than tobacco smoking. Obesity in Australia is an 
urgent public health issue, with two thirds of adults, almost half of young adults between the 
ages of 18 and 24 and one in four children above a healthy weight. More than nine out of ten 
Australian adults and children do not eat a healthy diet.1 The World Health Organisation and 
the World Obesity Federation have highlighted non-communicable diseases, including 
obesity, as a risk factor for becoming seriously ill with COVID-19. Existing data suggests that 
obesity is a key risk factor for COVID-19 complications.2  
 
Obesity has direct and indirect costs to children, adults, families, governments, private 
health insurers, employers and society more broadly. Obesity impacts not only physical 
health but the mental health and wellbeing of those living with obesity and those caring for 
them. The direct costs of obesity to Australia in 2011-2012 were determined to be $3.8 
billion, while indirect costs were calculated to be $4.8 billion.3 
 
 

 
1 Overweight and obesity, Australian Institute of Health and Welfare, July 2021 
2 Obesity and COVID-19, World Obesity Federation, 2020 
3 Weighing the cost of obesity: A case for action. PricewaterhouseCoopers, 2015 






